AS B.I.K.E.S

Enhancing the quality of bicycle transportation at UCSB

January 23, 2008
AS Conference Room

MINUTES

Roll Call:

Sarah Henkel- Chair

Scott Bull- Advisor

Morgan Anders- Outreach Coordinator

Ralph Fertig- Santa Barbara Bicycle Coalition President
Larry Parsons, Director of EH&S- GUEST

Liz Lovelock- GSA Rep

Richard Lease — GSA Rep

Business
1. Budget report: $89K, Encumbered $22,000 for parking area at Music
North although project would not begin until Fall 08
2. There will be no meeting Wednesday January 30, 2008

Bike System Improvement Projects
Kerr Hall

With the addition of 40 PeakRacks Kerr Hall parking now has 197 bike parking
spots. However, to fully elevate overcrowded parking there must be 300+ parking
spots. The vendor expects that if all the racks at Kerr Hall were replaced with peak
racks the total cost would be $18,720 (208 spaces x $90/space = $18,720)
generating 51 NET NEW parking spaces for a cost per NET NEW of $367 per
space.At the AS BIKES meeting yesterday there was a willingness expressed to
offer upto an additional $15K to re-rack ALL of Kerr. Another option would be to
replace a portion of the existing racks with PeakRacks. This would create 20 NET
NEW spaces and the cost for this would be $7200 (80 spaces x $90/space =
$7200) $360 per NET NEW space.

Status on UCSB New Construction Bike Policy

TAB has endorsed plan. Marc Fischer and Sarah to present to Campus Planning
Commission next meeting, February 26"



HSSB/SRB Improvements

Sarah Henkel, Jayme Wagner, Marc Fisher, and Dennis Whelan to do a walk around
Thursday January 24™ to discuss options for new parking at HSSB as well as adding
more parking and a safe dismount area to the SRB parking . Also, Sarah and Marc will
discuss funding for these new projects. If these projects are approved then we can
possibly use Facilities Management funds for the SRB project. AS BIKES would
probably use their funds for the HSSB project Parking Services has $5K left over from
the CalTrans BTA grant and $2,200 left over from the $10K donor gift leaving $7,200 to
put toward HSSB from existing non-AS funding. Perhaps a bit of funding for racks at
HSSB from AS will be desired...Dennis is working on a sketch for the rack vendor
Dennis has done a sketch of or Drama-Dance SRB including a left turn lane and
re-orienting the racks perpendicular to the bikeway. If Marc agrees with the design we
can approach Maryann for a price estimate and see if FM will pay the entire tab. Dennis
has done a sketch of or Drama-Dance SRB including a left turn lane and re-orienting
the racks perpendicular to the bikeway. If Marc agrees with the design we can approach
Maryann Joahnnason for Design bid.

EL Colegio/Stadium Rd. Intersection

Larry Parsons and Ralph Fertig There have been several complaints about police citing
cyclists for not stopping at the stop sign at the intersection. Larry says that there is not
much we can do, because enforcing the use of the stop sign is completely up to the
UCPD. In response to changing the stop sign at the intersection to a yield sign Larry
said that while he personally feels it should be a yield sign the University has less
liability with a stop sign.

Outreach
1.Big Outreach meeting on February 6", there will be an ad in the Daily
Nexus February 5™ and 6™.
2.This quarters Bike Gripe is scheduled for February 27™ Week 8 in the
academic quarter.



